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Trusts that filed a short period return for taxable years ending on December 31, 1987, and 
annualized the income for the short period under IRC Section 443(b)(1) may be eligible for a 
refund under the relief provisions of IRC Section 443(b)(2).  South Carolina has adopted the 
provisions of IRC Section 443 and will conform to the IRS position. 
 
Announcement 88-110, I.R.B. 1988-35, outlines the necessary computations.  If the tax under 
Section 443(b)(2) is less than the tax paid on the short period return, the trust is eligible for a 
refund of the difference. The refund may be claimed on an amended 1987 form SC 1041.  Please 
write clearly at the top of the amended return, "Application for Benefits under Section 
443(b)(2)." 
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